
Dear Sir, 

The Swiss IBD Cohort is a multicenter cohort all over Switzerland. All patients have 

to sign a consent form in order to enter the cohort. As it is a blinded cohort, all 

investigators don’t have access to the patient’s names and don’t have access to the 

signed consent forms which are kept secret at the central office. It is therefore 

impossible to provide you with the signed consent form for all the participant to the 

Swiss IBD Cohort. 

 

 

 

Dr Marc Girardin  Prof Antoine Hadengue  Prof Jean-Louis Frossard 

 

Please find attached the original consent form.  



 


